
 
May 10, 2024 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole     
Chairman       
Committee on Appropriations    
U.S. House of Representatives     
Washington, D.C. 20510  
   
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Sugar Land Regional Airport Runway Improvements Project in 
fiscal year 2025.   

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Sugar Land, located at 12888 S Texas 
6 B, Sugar Land, TX 77498.   
 
If appropriated, the funding would be used to repair and reconstruct the Sugar Land Regional 
Airport runway.  The runway, which has been in operation for more than 30 years, has 
experienced significant wear and tear, leading to increased safety risks and reduced operational 
reliability.  The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will restore the 
runway’s structural integrity, extend its lifespan, and minimize future maintenance costs, 
ensuring the airport can stay in operation.  

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 
U.S.C 47100 et seq. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Lizzie Fletcher 
Member of Congress 


